
  
 

Corneli Primary School 

Important Dates 

Friday 22nd July -Last day of Term for the pupils 
Wednesday 7th September – First day of Autumn Term for pupils 
 

 
Headteacher Message 

The Year 6 Leaver’s Concert took place on Thursday 22nd July. Many a tear was shed as we formally said 
goodbye to our wonderful Year 6. They have been a superb group of pupils, role models and young 

leaders and we will miss them all greatly. 
 

We are also saying Goodbye to Miss Alix James who has been with us covering PPA this Year, Miss Emily 
Richards who has been in Dosbarth Melyn for most of this year and Miss Jardee Dickinson who has been 

a member of our support staff for three years. We wish them well for the future. 
 

It is also with great sadness that Mrs Andrea Strafford, our long time School Secretary is retiring this term. 
Mrs Strafford has been at Corneli Primary for over twenty Years.  We wish her all the best for her 

retirement.  
 

Teachers and Classes for September 2022 
Nursery to Year 5 Pupils had a full transition afternoon this week where they met their new teachers, 

class staff and classrooms. We will continue with the same times and procedures for Morning pupil drop -
off times. These are for Reception to Year6, 8:50am until 9:00am and for Nursery, 8:50am 9:05am.  
Afternoon pupil pick-up times remain the same for Reception to Year 6 at 3:20pm and for Nursery 

3:05pm.   
 

HWB 
As you are aware the Welsh Government ‘HWB’ educational website is used in School by pupils and can 
be accessed at home. Welsh Government Personal Assessments can be accessed using the Hwb 
passwords that have been sent home previously. 
 

Curriculum For Wales 
Governors have approved a Corneli Primary Curriculum For Wales Summary. We will be publishing this 
before the beginning of the new school year. 
 

Summer Holiday 
On behalf of all the staff and Governors at Corneli Primary, I would like to thank you for your continuing 
support in what has been a challenging Year. I would like to wish you a happy and safe summer holiday 

and look forward to welcoming back all our returning pupils on Wednesday 7th September. 
 
 
 
 


